

Ballycullane National School New Ross, Co Wexford.

Phone: 051 562542 E-maíl: <u>ballycullanens.ías@eírcom.net</u> Web: <u>ballycullanens.com</u>

06/09/2017

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome back to Ballycullane N.S for the new school year.

We have a total of 59 pupils on our roll for this coming year. A special welcome to our 11 Junior Infants Charlie, Frankie, Maisy, Ava, Bella, Mihajlo, Emer, Joey, Robbie, Paudaí, Charlie and to Dean who has joined us in Senior Infants.

A few reminders for the beginning of the School Year.

- 1. School starts at 9.20am. Please be aware that pupils are supervised only from that time.
- 2. Please leave Wheelchair parking space clear at all times.
- 3. Take great care when dropping children, parking at school or picking up children.
- 4. School finishes at 12pm for this week & next for Junior Infants and from Sept 25th at 2pm for both Infant classes.
- 5. Thank you to all families who have paid their school bills so far and a reminder to others that Chris is in the office to accept remaining monies. If you have difficulty with full payment, instalments are quite acceptable.
- 6. We have Batteries and newspaper recycling in the school if anyone wishes to dispose of their unwanted clean newspapers or old batteries please feel free to drop them into the appropriate bins in the school.

Confirmation for 5th& 6th Class will be on Wednesday 14th March 2018.

 3^{rd} to 6^{th} Classes will take part in "Sing Our Loud" in Wexford Opera House in November. (Exact date to be fixed)

Our school phone is out of service at the moment. We hope to have this up and running as soon as possible.

Le gach dea ghuí

Margaret Furlong (Principal)